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1 Halton Hills Drive, Halton Hills, L7G 5G2 | 905-873-2600 | 1-877-712-2205 | haltonhills.ca

Notice of Statutory Public Meeting - Ward 1

Concerning Applications for Amendments to the Town of Halton Hills
Official Plan and Zoning By-law (2010-0050), Municipal Address: 47 Maria Street (Acton)

File No’s: D09OPA21.001 & D14ZBA21.007

Monday, July 5, 2021 at 6 p.m. via Zoom virtual meeting

To join the virtual meeting, use one of the following methods and a staff member
will admit you once the item is being discussed:

- Visit zoom.us/j/99773702542
- Enter Zoom ID 997 7370 2542 in the Zoom app

- Call 647-558-0588

Town of Halton Hills Council will hold a Public Meeting to examine and discuss Official Plan Amendment and Zoning
By-law Amendment applications proposing to permit:

The development of a 2-storey residential building containing 12 affordable housing units, an amenity room and a small
office for support staff at 47 Maria Street (Acton).

Please note: The Council Meeting will commence at 6 p.m. but there may be other preceding items which could impact
the 6:00 p.m. start time for this Public Meeting. Please consult the Council agenda available online the Friday before the
Monday meeting.

Legal Notices Required Under the Planning Act:
1. If a person or public body would otherwise have an ability to appeal the decision of Town of Halton Hills Council

to the Local Planning Appeal Tribunal but the person or public body does not make oral submissions at a public
meeting or make written submissions to the Town of Halton Hills before the proposed Official Plan Amendment is
adopted and the by-law is passed, the person or public body is not entitled to appeal the decision.

2. If a person or public body does not make oral submissions at a public meeting or make written submissions to the
Town of Halton Hills before the proposed Official Plan Amendment is adopted and the by-law is passed, the person
or public body may not be added as a party to the hearing of an appeal before the Local Planning Appeal Tribunal
unless, in the opinion of the Tribunal, there are reasonable grounds to add the person or public body as a party.

Any written comment/objection submitted to the Town of Halton Hills
regarding these applications which are being processed under the
Planning Act, may be made public as part of the application process.

Additional information and material about the proposal can also be
obtained by contacting John McMulkin at 365-355-5367 or by e-mail
at jmcmulkin@haltonhills.ca. A copy of the related Staff Report will be
available on Friday, July 2, 2021, on the Town’s website at
calendar.haltonhills.ca/meetings.

Notification:
If you wish to be notified of the decision of the Town of Halton Hills on
the proposed Official Plan Amendment or Zoning By-law Amendment,
you must make a written request to the Town of Halton Hills Planning &
Development Department, 1 Halton Hills Drive, Halton Hills, ON, L7G 5G2.

A new president and chief executive of-
ficer has been chosen for Halton Hills Hy-
dro. Scott Knapman will join the munici-
pally owned energy supplier on July 5.

Knapman, current CEO of Festival Hy-
dro and Festival Hydro Services Inc.,
based in Stratford, has more than 30 years
of experience in both the energy and tele-
communication sectors.

"Given the Town's advancement in the
areas of climate change, adaption and miti-
gation, I am pleased that we have secured
Scott who brings with him in-depth knowl-
edge about green energy and technology
along with extensive board governance ex-
perience," Mayor Rick Bonnette, also the
chair of the Halton Hills Community Ener-
gy Corporation, said.

Mick O'Sullivan, chair of the Halton
Hills Board of Directors, noted Knapman's
background in overall business operations
and strategic leadership experience will
serve him well in the role.

Knapman's prior experience includes
vice president roles at Bell Canada, Telus,
and Alectra Energy Solutions. He was also
a founding board member of the Canadian
Internet Registration Authority.

"I am very excited to be joining Halton
Hills Hydro," Knapman said. "The rela-
tionship of hydro to the municipality is one
that I feel strongly about and believe that I
can help advance the green agenda and de-
liver economic benefit to our stakeholders
and the community at large."

Former president and CEO of Halton
Hills Hydro, Art Skidmore, retired as of
April 30, 2020.

Skidmore, accepted a role as president
of GridSmartCity and the GridSmartCity
Cooperative, a consortium of local distri-
bution companies across southern Onta-
rio.

NEWS

Scott Knapman is the incoming president and
CEO of Halton Hills Hydro.
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HALTON HILLS
HYDRO NAMES NEW
PRESIDENT
BRYAN MYERS
bmyers@metroland.com


